
From: Soura, Christian
To: Toomey, Bob <btoomey@daodas.sc.gov>

Date: 9/12/2012 4:05:27 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting

                In Charleston next Tuesday and Wednesday.  We’re not doing too well here so far….
 
                How do next Thursday and Friday look?
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Toomey, Bob 

Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2012 4:04 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: RE: Meeting
 
Thanks for response---Monday is taken by NAMI event,
Perhaps Wednesday morning anytime??
Bob T
 

From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2012 12:30 PM

To: Toomey, Bob

Subject: Meeting
 
Hi Bob,
 
                Got your voice mail…didn’t want to pull you out of your meeting, though.  Sounds like tomorrow’s a 
little tight…would next Monday work?  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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